MESSAGE FROM THE PRIME MINISTER TO MR. LUBBERS

PRIME MINISTER'S PERSONAL MESSAGE

I was disappointed that at their meeting on 13 June Foreign Ministers made so little progress on the future financing of the Community and particularly on the interim solution. We shall have to tackle this question ourselves at Stuttgart.

I would like to say to you, however, how much we appreciated the position which Mr. van de Broek took at yesterday's meeting. I very much hope that we shall be able to continue to work together at Stuttgart. In particular I believe our two governments agree about the need to bring CAP expenditure under control and to avoid any language in the Stuttgart conclusions which would prejudge the question whether or not the Community's own resources should be increased. will also be essential for the conclusions to contain a clear statement of the need to solve the problem of budgetary imbalances. As regards the interim solution, we shall have to work for specific conclusions so that the agreement we reached in March, that figures should be included in the draft 1984 budget, can be fulfilled.

Our recent elections have clearly demonstrated this country's commitment to the European Community. This makes it all the more important that we should now reach a solution to these problems, so that the Community can get away from these arguments which have so bedevilled our membership and can concentrate on its future development.

I very much look forward to seeing you again in Stuttgart.

CONFIDENTIAL





84

10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary

15 June, 1983

European Council

Following yesterday's meeting here on the European budget, the Prime Minister decided that she should send messages to Chancellor Kohl and Mr. Lubbers.

I enclose with this letter texts approved by the Prime Minister and should be grateful if you would arrange for their delivery.

I am copying this letter and enclosures to John Kerr (Treasury), Robert Lowson (Ministry of Agriculgure, Fisheries and Food) and Richard Hatfield (Cabinet Office).

A. J. COLES

R. Bone, Esq., Foreign and Commonwealth Office

CONFIDENTIAL

Se

2

CONFIDENTIAL DRAFT MESSAGE FROM PRIME MINISTER TO MR LUBBERS I was disappointed that at their meeting on 13 June Foreign Ministers made so little progress on the future financing of the Community and particularly on the interim solution. We shall have to tackle this question ourselves at Stuttgart. I would like to say to you, however, how much we appreciated the position which Mr van den Broek took at yesterday's meeting. I very much hope that we shall be able to continue to work together at Stuttgart. In particular I believe our two governments are in agreement about the need to bring CAP expenditure under control and to avoid any language in the Stuttgart conclusions which would prejudge the question whether or not the Community's own resources should be increased. It will also be essential for the conclusions to contain a clear statement of the need to solve the problem of budgetary imbalances. As regards the interim solution, we shall have to work for specific conclusions so that the agreement we reached in March, that figures should be included in the draft CONFIDENTIAL

CONFIDENTIAL

1984 budget, can be fulfilled.

Our recent elections have clearly demonstrated this country's commitment to the European Community. This makes it all the more important that we should now reach a solution to these problems, so that the Community can get away from these arguments which have so bedevilled our membership and can concentrate on its future development.